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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT- 10/29/2009 
FINAL – 11/12/2009
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

October 22, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m.  President, Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Desert View Elementary School Cafeteria.  
     Members present:  

     Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta and Jennifer Viramontes.  Maria Saenz arrived at 5:12 pm.  
     Members absent: 

     Daniel Castillo

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and New Mexico Pledge was led by Cassandra Rivera, Angelica Vargas and Karen Hernandez.  Music teacher Hector Gallegos played the Star Spangled Banner on the trumpet.  

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  
           Deputy Superintendent Yturralde introduced Desert View Principal, Fernando Carrasco.  Mr. Carrasco introduced assistant principal, Linda Dulovich.  They welcomed everyone to Desert View Elementary School.  Mr. Carrasco introduced fourth grader, Jose Velasco.  Jose wrote a letter to President Obama asking for a skate park at Desert View Elementary.  His teacher, Mr. Saul Nañez, read the letter Jose received from President Obama and showed the autographed picture and framed letter.  
           Mr. Yturralde reported that the Marching Bands from GHS and STHS competed at the Eastern Arizona Marching Band Competition during fall break.  GHS Marching Band won awards for Best Drum Major, Best Drum Line and Best Marching in Class.  STHS Marching Band won the award for Best Music and Best Flag Corps. Both schools received superior ratings. 

	
	 B. President Viramontes thanked Desert View Elementary for hosting the board meeting.   She also acknowledged Mr. Gallegos’ wonderful rendition of the Star Spangled Banner.  President Viramontes stated how proud she was of 4th grader, Joe Velasco, for his letter to President Obama seeking the construction of recreational facilities at Desert View Elementary.   She also congratulated the Gadsden and Santa Teresa High School Marching Bands for their recent accomplishments.   President Viramontes went on to praise the hard work and efforts of not only the soccer teams, but all GISD athletes and athletic programs.  She also reported that STHS has a Debate Team that will be competing in El Paso.   President Viramontes noted that the Board would be attending the Regional School Board Association meeting to be held in Las Cruces during the upcoming week.  Mrs. Viramontes said both GHS and STHS had held a college day with several colleges in attendance.  
      Craig Ford reiterated President Viramontes’ remarks.  Mr. Ford mentioned that the road construction which had been taking place in Chaparral was completed for now.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	      Maria Saenz congratulated Senator Nava for all her hard work during the legislative session.  Ms. Saenz said several persons had mentioned to her that Ms. Nava gave a wonderful presentation over the Spaceport Tax appropriation for education at the Dona Ana County Commissioners Meeting.  Ms. Saenz also thanked the commissioners.  
Manuela Huerta thanked Desert View Elementary for their hospitality and facilities.  She also wished all of the GISD athletes’ good luck in their competitions.

     Daniel Castillo – absent            

	Student Representative
	 D.  Student Representative – Dominic Viramontes reported that the students were getting back to work after the fall break, even though it was not much of a fall break for the athletes and students in extracurricular activities.  Dominick reported that at a recent meeting of the Leadership Council they discussed a recycling program.  



	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no   action required.                                         

	School Board Minutes for October 08,  2009

  
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 8, 2009 board meeting.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	5. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      

	Consent                  Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	77.  Open Forum:  None 


	 
	 8.  Action Items:    

	Parent/Faculty Parking Lot  At Chaparral Elementary School
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Parent/Faculty Parking Lot at Chaparral Elementary School with the stipulation that I might be used for a later approved project.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	2009 Go Bond Resolution and 
Purchase Agreement with NM Finance Authority
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the 2009 GO Bond Resolution and the Bond Purchase Agreement with the N.M. Finance Authority.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	Spaceport Gross Receipts Tax MOU
	     C.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Spaceport Gross Receipts Tax Memorandum of Agreement which is a joint effort together with Hatch Municipal Schools and Las Cruces Public Schools with the Doña Ana County Commissioners.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	
	 9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report For The Month Ended July 31, 2009
	A.  Finance Director, Ludym Martinez, presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of July, 2009.  Mrs. Martinez answered questions from the Board.  

	Monthly Budget Report For The Month Ended August 31, 2009
	B. Finance Director, Ludym Martinez, presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of August 2009.  Mrs. Martinez answered questions from the Board.   President Viramontes inquired on the audit status.  Mrs. Martinez said that they anticipate that the auditors working on the 2007-2008 audit will be finished in two to three weeks.  A new audit firm, recommended by the State Auditor’s Office, should begin on the 2008-2009 audit about mid November and anticipate completing the audit sometime in January, 2010.

	Photovoltaic Solar Energy System Grant Application 
	C.  Energy Director Ralph Gallegos explained to the Board the grant application for a Photovoltaic Solar Energy System available though Federal Stimulus funds.  The approximate cost of $700,000.00 covered by the grant is for the mounting of it on a rooftop.   Other choices are in a fenced area or on a car port which would have a cost to be covered by the district. Mr. Gallegos has been researching Photovoltaic systems.  North Valley Elementary meets the criteria with its geothermal energy and a roof which is less than five years old.  Concerns brought up by board members, were matching cost by the district and future maintenance cost. The grant application will be placed for action at the next board meeting.  

	House Bill 432 NM School Athletic Equity Act. 
	D. The districts Athletic Director, Bump Elliott, discussed with the board House Bill 432, otherwise known as the New Mexico School Athletic Equity Act, which applies to each public school that has an athletic program for grades seven through twelve.  Each public school shall operate its program in a manner that does not discriminate against students or staff on the basis of gender.   

	Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and 10-15-1, H-5, NMSA 1978 for collective bargaining.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:30 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:29 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.   
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